STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
on Monday 10th March 2014.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Sue Cutts, Sarah Edge, Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Shelley Stubbs, Stephen Cotton, Martin Shaw, Jim Heath, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows,  Clive Marchant, Malcolm Gray, Delia Cliffe and Jeanette Barnes
1. APOLOGIES
Alastair Kelcher, Carolyn Parker, Judy Lea, Kimberley Parkes, Nina La Rosa, Steve Marshall, Michael Cody, Steven Burge
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Amanda Alamanos was not present but she sent a report that was circulated to the Committee.  In the report, Amanda advised the Committee the majority of practice visits for the quality assurance framework have been completed, and practices have reports and action plans. A letter is going out the optometrists highlighting the key themes from their findings.
Stewart Townsend will contact Amanda to set up a meeting to introduce ourselves and develop the relationship prior to the next meeting.
5. REVIEW OF NORTH STAFFS EVENT
Stewart asked for feedback relating to the North Staffordshire Event. 
All felt it was well received and very useful for people not currently on the schemes to know what is available, however it was felt that it was disappointing that the CCG had not turned up.

Jim Heath mentioned that it would be good to get some feedback from those who are not currently on the schemes to find out why. Alison Lowell to contact from the attendance register.
6. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that there was some misunderstanding relating to the QIO questionnaire. It is going to be done on a 3 yearly basis which is the National protocol. The letter going out to optometrists with common themes would help practices who had not had a visit and maybe think they are compliant but are not.
One issue Delia would like to address would be for all to have a NHS email address account per practice although there maybe funding issues involved. For QIO, personal email addresses cannot be used so should we starting asking everyone for an email address that things can be sent to?
Another issue is that practices are not advising the area team of any contract changes, for example practices moving address so that they can do a variation of contract.

Delia also advised that they are re-opening the application for Jim Barlow’s job.

Clive Marchant asked if contact details for the Area Team could be put onto the website.

Malcolm Gray advised that a letter coming out as it has become evident that there are a lot of staff in practices who are unsupervised and when taking diabetic retinopathy screening photographs, for example, these need to be checked to see that they are appropriate. 
7. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart advised that himself, Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken and Alison Lowell had attended a Train the Trainer event on 10th March so they can go out to practices to train them on Metastorm and Alison can now manage the access rights on the system, so we are more in control.

GRR now exists in Metastorm – there are 4 sub forms which can be used, Test A, Test B, OHT Monitoring and suspect COAG.
Stewart advised that Specsavers had won the DVLA contract. 
Shelley Stubbs mentioned a link had been sent out for a See and Hear exhibition in Shrewsbury on 14th May. This may be useful for patients or for optometrists who are interested. She also advised of 2 lecture evenings to be held in Shropshire, one linked to the RNIB about smoking and eye health and the other about dementia and sight loss.
Mark McCracken advised that there was a Direct Access Cataract training event on 25th February. Initially we had just 4 attendees but after putting a note on the website it increased to 11.

Irfan Razvi advised that there is a new version of the Eye Group meeting, with marginal UHNS representation set up with a new terms of reference. 

Mark McCracken, Stewart Townsend, Malcolm Gray attended a meeting on 7th February with Stafford and Surrounds and Cannock Chase CCGs to look at ways of reducing their ophthalmology bill. They want to use best practice from North Staffs. They are going to look at MECS, Paediatrics and Post Operative Cataracts and also to make Glaucoma Referral refinement scheme bigger.

8. LOC CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT 
Stewart is attending a LOCSU board strategy meeting on 13th March in London 
9. SHROPSHIRE AND STAFFORDSHIRE PRIMARY EYE CARE SERVICES
There was nothing to report.
10. WEBSITE UPDATE

Mark also advised that a digital map of the Staffordshire practices and pathways was now on the website and that we are looking into sub sectioning pages to make viewing easier. We also have a secure page which houses community eye care protocols and forms.
11. ABDO REPORT
ABDO area 5 had a CET day in Derby on Monday 3rd March 8 CET points were gained by the 170 people who attended.

The next event is 29th September in Birmingham.

The ABDO national conference is in Kenilworth  29,30 &31st March

Clive Marchant has been elected to the ABDO board of directors.

12. AOB

Stewart Townsend advised of some historical payments outstanding from Shared Care in North. We have tried to chase and if there are enough practices with issues we will send a bulk email. Information to be sent to Ian Meadows and Alison Lowell.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 12th May 2014 full committee meeting and Monday 7th April 2014 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman

